
Joint Communiqué #1 
From the RCTA and RUSD Interest-Based Bargaining (IBB) Team 

2019-2020 
 

IBB Training 
 
The IBB Team participated in training for the Interest Based Bargaining 
process.   

● Our new members for RCTA are: 
○ Laura Boling, Renee Day and Ulises Romero 

● Our new members for the District are: 
○ Jeanette Prescott and Lawanna Stewart-Barnes 

 
The new IBB Team created ground rules for the 2019-20 bargaining year. 
 
  

Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA) 
 
In order to prepare the 2019-2022 CBA for publication, the team reviewed the 
CBA to ensure the language was up to date and reflected all tentative 
agreements.  Changes to the CBA will be voted on this Fall.  
  
The IBB Team will reconvene on October 4, 17 and 18,  2019. 
  

IBB RCTA/RUSD Joint Negotiation Team: 
Neil Bodine (Facilitator)          Bridgette Bodine (Co-Facilitator) 
David Watring (Guest)  Kyley Ybarra                          
Michelle Cortés                    John McCombs  
Lindsey Rosa                Christine Pollitt 
Lawanna Stewart-Barnes        Fernando Hurtado 
Mays I. Kakish                     Sheri Scott 
Katie Runyan     Jeanette Prescott 
Renée Day     Ulises Romero 
Laura Boling 

 


